### **AUGUST 2025 NEWSLETTER**

# **NIGHT MEETING**

WHEN: Wednesday August 27, 7 pm

WHERE: Salvation Army London Citadel (555 Springbank Drive – the corner of Springbank Drive

and Wonderland Road)

# **DAY MEETING**

WHEN: Thursday August 28, 10 am

WHERE: Eastern Star Temple (800 Fanshawe Park Road East)

July Attendance: Day Meeting 27 / Night Meeting 31

August will be Scrapghan month - all projects will be made up of scraps.

Thank you to everyone who stayed after the meetings for the board position info sessions. We appreciate your time and your interest.

## **NEXT MONTH'S MEETINGS**

Wednesday September 24 and Thursday September 25

## NEXT CLUBHOUSE DROP IN DAYS

Please sign up via the links below to show your intention to drop in. To sign up just follow the instructions on the page, it only takes a few seconds to do.

Saturday, August 16 at 10:00 am – 1:00 pm volunteersignup.org/44RHL

Wednesday, September 17 at 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm volunteersignup.org/TWD4K

If you have any issues signing up or need to cancel, please contact Sian Roberts (<u>sian.roberts154@gmail.com</u> or 519-204-3730). Or, from the sign-up page, you can click on the blue box at the bottom that says "Questions? Concerns? Contact the Sign-up sheet Manager."

## **HELP NEEDED**

We are looking for a few more people who would be willing to load projects the day of the evening meetings. We currently only have a few people to do this and if we had a few more you would only be called upon every few months. One Board member and two members (one day, one night) meet at the Clubhouse during the day of the evening meeting. We load day projects into one car and evening projects into another and extra items into the 3rd car. If you are able to help with this job please see Marion after the meeting.

#### **CROCHET JACKETS FOR SALE**

We have a few jackets for sale, \$75 each. If you are interested please speak to a Board member.

## LAMBETH LEGION POPPY PROJECT

We received the following message from Sharon Williams:

"What incredible work is being done in our community! A huge THANK YOU to the Crochet Club for the 90+ poppies that were recently dropped off to the Legion.

Your work is beautiful and your efforts are so appreciated!" #thankyouforyoursupport #lambethlegion #poppyproject #communitymatters

In addition, another 80 completed poppies were donated in July. Thank you to our great members for their continued efforts.

# REIMBURSEMENT FOR MILEAGE

We are approaching the end of our fiscal year (Sept 30), so if you volunteer at the Clubhouse or by driving to pick up yarn donations etc and need to be reimbursed for mileage, could you please submit your reimbursement request to our Treasurer, Sian Roberts, at <a href="mailto:sian.roberts154@gmail.com">sian.roberts154@gmail.com</a>. Please include the following information in your email: Date(s) of trip, purpose of trip, destination, and number of kms. If you have any questions, feel free to contact Sian at 519-204-3730.

# THIRD ANNUAL FUNDRAISING CAMPAIGN "Warming Our Community"

In July, the Club received no cash donations and \$30 in-kind donations. Year-to-date, we have received cash donations of \$7378 against our goal of \$10,000 and in-kind donations of \$1274.

### **BLANKETS**

Blankets Collected	Number
Baby	17
Lap	51
Full	41

Mariann Newsletter Coordinator

